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Newsletter 24th February 2023 

Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge
28th February - World Book Day

1st March- Parent and Pupil Review meetings

2nd March - Strike Action School Closed

10th March - Year 2 Class Assembly (Friday)

16th March - Year 1 Class Assembly (Thursday)

23rd March - Reception Class Assembly (Thursday)

Robert Browning
28th February- World Book Day

1st March- Parent and Pupil Review meetings

2nd March - Strike Action School Closed

10th March - Year 2 Class Assembly (Friday)

23rd March - Reception Class Assembly (Thursday)

30th March - Year 1 Class Assembly (Thursday)

Snowsfields
28th February - World Book Day

1st March - Parent &  Pupil Review meetings

2nd March - Strike Action School Closed

8th March  Year 2/ Orange class assembly 2:55pm

17th March Year 1/ Red class assembly  2:55pm

22nd March Reception/ Butterfly class assembly 2:55pm

Term Dates - 2022 - 2023

Spring term

Wednesday 4 January - Friday 10 February 2023

Half Term Monday 13 February - Friday 17 February 2023

Monday 20 February – Friday 31 March 2023 

Summer term

Tuesday 18 April  - Friday 26 May 2023 

Half Term Monday 29 May - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June - Friday 21 July 2023

Parents, please add the 2022-2023 term dates to 

your diaries. Term time holidays will not be 

authorised.

National Online Safety Guides.

Please find the latest guide on the back page of our 

newsletter each week. This week’s guide looks at ‘Spotify.’ 

You can also follow them on twitter @natonlinesafety

Dear Parents,

We hope you had a restful break.

We are looking forward to meeting with you all in 

school next week on 1st March for the Parent and 

Pupil review meetings, you should have received a 

letter with your child’s meeting time . Please contact 

the school office if you have not received this 

information.

Please see page two of the newsletter for 

information on the Strike Action being taken on 2nd 

March.

We are excited to see all of the homemade costumes 

when we celebrate World Book Day on 28th 

February.

Have a lovely weekend.

ONLINE SAFETY

One of the most important habits to keep your child 

safe online is supervision or regular oversight of 

your child’s online activities.Supervision can be 

different depending on your child’s age and what 

they do online.Supervision can involve:

● Sitting with your child while they’re using a 

connected device

● Being in the same room as your child while 

they’re using a connected device

● Monitoring audio chat during online games 

by ensuring this is played through speakers

● Monitoring individual or groups chats that 

https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
http://thinkuknow.org.au/about/definitions


Strike Information

Dear Parents,

Notification of closure on Thursday 2nd March 2023

We have been informed by the NEU Trade Union of its proposal to take strike action both nationally 

and regionally over a number of days. The next day of strike action by NEU teacher members is 

planned to take place on Thursday 2nd March 2023. The NEU is in dispute with the Secretary of State 

for Education with regards to their failure to ensure enough money is available to pay a fully-funded 

increase in pay for teachers which at least matches inflation, and which begins to restore lost pay

Why have teachers voted to strike?

The cost of living crisis

According to the NEU, members have reported struggling with the cost of living crisis, childcare costs, 

energy costs and mortgage payments. They explain that, although the government offered a 5% pay 

increase to teachers, due to increasing levels of inflation, the reality is that the 5% increase is a 7% pay 

cut.

Teachers leaving the classroom

According to the NEU, ‘One in eight teachers leaves the profession after just a year in the classroom –

one in three within five’. They state that their polls show that parents support teachers taking action to 

‘protect education standards’ because of the harm caused by teacher shortages.

When will teachers be striking?

Strike action will take place on:

● Thursday 2nd March (schools in London, South East and South West)

● Wednesday 15th March (schools in both England and Wales)

● Thursday 16th March (schools in both England and Wales)

How will this affect Snowsfields, Tower Bridge and Robert Browning Schools?

As Executive Headteacher, I have assessed the impact of the strike action on our schools and after 

careful consideration have decided that all 3 schools will have to close to pupils on Thursday 2nd 

March 2023. Due to the numbers of staff involved, there will be serious operational difficulties which 

could impact the safety and wellbeing of pupils and staff.

You will receive a voucher for your child’s lunch for that day.

Please log onto Google Classroom where children can complete a range of homework projects 

and also access Mathletics, Reading Eggs, and Times Table Rockstars.

Our sincere apologies for the difficulties that these arrangements will cause parents/carers.  

If our situation changes and we are able to remain open we will inform you as soon as possible.

The school is already closed for Pupil Review Meetings on Wednesday 1st March (you should 

have received your appointment time and will receive a voucher for your child’s lunch on this 

day as well). We will open as normal on Friday 3rd March 2023.

We will keep you informed about the other planned dates when we have more information.

If you have any queries or concerns, please contact your child’s school. 

https://neu.org.uk/press-releases/neu-take-strike-action-over-pay#:~:text=The%20full%20list%20of%20projected,West%2C%20Yorkshire%20%26%20The%20Humber.


https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/TBRedClass
https://twitter.com/TBOrangeClassY2
https://twitter.com/TBYellowClassY3
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6


Robert Browning Primary School

Save the Date!

World Book Day will be celebrated at the Bridges Federation on Tuesday 28th February.

We are encouraging children to dress up as a character from a book that they have read on 

the day. Homemade costumes only please. See page 1 of the newsletter for more information!

Have a look at some of the fantastic displays around the school. 

You will be able to take a closer look next week at Parent and 

Pupil review meetings. We look forward to welcoming you!

We saw some fantastic 

homework projects last half 

term- we are looking forward 

to seeing what you produce 

this term! Don’t forget you 

can complete homework 

projects during the strike day, 

or during the Parent and Pupil 

Review day!

Our fantastic football team 

played in the finals on 

Thursday and came 3rd! 

Congratulations-we are so 

proud of you!

Year 5 went to the 

Science museum to 

take part in a 

workshop all about 

Forces! They 

recaped on their 

learning about 

different types of 

forces and watched 

some really fun 

experiments. 



Homework Projects

Please see some of the 

amazing homework projects 

completed over spring 1. 

Thank you for continuing to 

support your children to be so 

creative and inventive with 

their projects. 

Thank you to our 

fantastic Sports 

Leaders!

They talked to the 

whole school about 

the new playground 

equipment they had 

chosen from the 

@LondonMarathon 

money that was 

raised.

100% attendance 

and punctuality 

Well done to the 65 children and 

their parents who earned a 

yellow wristband for spring 1. 

Let’s aim for even more children 

to earn a green wristband for 

spring 2.

Stunning Displays!

Our corridors are 

glowing with the 

beautiful displays based 

on the curriculum topics 

taught across the school 

this term.

School Garden

A huge thank you to all the volunteers from Alex Monroe, 

Venn Group, Mace group, AXS UK,Grainger PLC, St 

Mungo’s and Team London Bridge, who helped set up 

the building blocks for our sensory garden. Should 

parents and carers like to volunteer, please let Ali our 

parent governor, Zohra or Adam know. 



Reading 

Raffle 

Winners

E - Empowering Everyone
Reading 

Raffle 

Winners

Times Tables Rock Stars!

Our Value this 

week is: 

respect

Reading and Homework 

Raffle Winners
G - Goals are aspirational



Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning 6/2/2023: 92.1%

1st Place Attendance: Y4     
1st Place Punctuality: Y5

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 7 21 300

Year 2 10 16 50

Year 3 21.5 14 225

Year 4 3.5 12 350

Year 5 6.5 4 875

Year 6 5.5 14 775

Absence Lates Total

Year 1 5 13 98.33%

Year 2 8 6 95.92%

Year 3 8 5 97.24%

Year 4 22 6 91.73%

Year 5 22 4 90.52%

Year 6 10 7 96.67%

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 6/2/2023: 

95.27%

1st Place Attendance: Y1   
1st Place Punctuality: Y5

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 7 6 425

Year 2 6 13 150

Year 3 5 11 400

Year 4 15 8 125

Year 5 16 1 675

Year 6 10 6 475

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 6/2/2023: 95.93%

1st Place Attendance: Y3 
1st Place Punctuality:  Y5 
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